MCCC - Security Incident

Date: 11/05/2014

Time: 01:00 PM

Reporting Officer: kwerner

Subject: Larceny - Bldg

Location: CTC room T-152

Witness:

Victim:

Complainant: MCCC

Suspect: N/A

Narrative:

Larceny from CTC room T-152

Stolen Item: Sony Blu-ray player, model DBP-S185

Officer received information that a Blu-ray player was missing from the CTC.

Upon investigation, officer learned that instructor had found that the player was missing at about
3:pm on Tuesday 11/04/2014 when he needed the system for a class.

T-152 is the Video over IP computer classroom with 2 entry doors on opposite sides of the room
and only one small door window which has no view of the instructor’s desk where the player had
been located.

Officer spoke with ITD technician who believes that when he was in T-152 on Monday evening
the player was not in place, but it didn’t occur to him at that time that it was missing. He also
advised that all the Blu-ray players in the CTC are the same model, a low-cost Sony.

Officer spoke to the media technician, who advised that when the player was taken it would stop
all the projector applications from that computer, meaning it would have to have been a very
recent theft. Media Technician also advised that they are now in the process of cable locking all
of the players in place.

According to the EMS system, the only activities in the CTC over the weekend were a couple of
welding classes Friday & Saturday with nothing in T-152.

Officer contacted Instructor who used the room on Thursday 10/30/14 until 12:20pm and he
advised that the system was in place at that time.

At the time of this report officer attempted to contact the instructor who had class in T-152
Monday night, but have yet to make contact.

Another instructor did not use the system for his class on Monday.

At this time Officer has not contacted the MCSD in regards to this theft.



